
. i BOROUGH OF SHIREMANSTOWN 

CUMBERLAND COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA 

ORDINANCE NO. 3 99 

AN ORDINANCE ESTABLISHING EXTERIOR PROPERTY MAINTENANCE 
STANDARDS AND PREMISES REQUIREMENTS IN THE BOROUGH OF 
SHIREMANSTOWN. 

BE IT ENACTED AND ORDAINED by the Council of the Borough of 
Shiremanstown, Cumberland County, Pennsylvania, and it is hereby 
enacted and ordained by the authority of same: 

ARTICLE 1: AUTHORITY. This Ordinance is enacted pursuant to 53 
P.S. § 46202 (24) (Building, housing, property maintenance, 
plumbing and other regulations), 53 P.S. § 46202 (74) (General 
Powers) and 53 P.S. § 48301, et seq. (Enforcement of 
Ordinances), and 68 P.S. §1081, et. seq. (Municipal Code and 
Ordinance Compliance Act). 

ARTICLE 2: STATEMENT OF PURPOSE. The Borough Council of the 
Borough of Shiremanstown recognizes a need to establish minimum 
requirements and standards for premises and structures in order 
to promote and protect the public health, safety, convenience, 
o�der and to maintain safety and sanitary conditions for the
general welfare of the citizens of the Borough. This Ordinance
shall be construed to ensure public health, safety and welfare
insofar as they are affected by the continued occupancy and
maintenance of structures and premises. Existing structures and
premises that do not comply with this Ordinance shall be altered
or repaired to provide a minimum level of health and safety as
required herein.

ARTICLE 3: SCOPE OF ORDINANCE. This Ordinance shall apply to 
all commercial, office, industrial, multi-family, and single­
f�ily residential structures and premises and shall constitute 
the minimum requirements and standards for existing structures 
and premises, equipment, sanitation, protection from the 
elements, safety from hazards and for administration, 
enforcement and penalties associated with this Ordinance. 

ARTICLE 4: DEFINITIONS. 

ANCHORED. Secured in a manner that provides positive connection. 

BaSEMENT. That portion of a building which is partly or 






































